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27 June 2024 
 
 

 
Dear
  
Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received on 12 
June 2024. You requested the following:  

…the average income for each percentile income ground by 1% increments (so average 
income at 99 percentile, 98 percentile etc) 

Information being released 
I am releasing the information requested detailed in the enclosed table. The table provided 
includes a percentile breakdown of the taxable income distribution of individuals information for 
the 2021-22 income tax year which is publicly available on Inland Revenue’s website at Taxable 
income distribution of individuals (ird.govt.nz). Please refer to the taxable income technical 
specifications page on the above link for technical details on how the information has been 
compiled. 

Please note that the information detailed in the enclosed table was extracted from Inland 
Revenue’s systems on 22 May 2024 and may differ slightly from the publicly available 
information which was extracted from Inland Revenue’s systems on 22 February 2024. 

Individuals in percentiles 1 to 7 have been aggregated together into a single decile as these 
individuals all have an average taxable income of $0. Clusters also occur at common taxable 
income amounts such as a full year on a taxable welfare benefit or New Zealand Superannuation. 
This can cause the volumes in one percentile to cross over into the adjacent percentile.  

Publishing of OIA response 
We intend to publish our response to your request on Inland Revenue’s website 
(www.ird.govt.nz) as this information may be of interest to other members of the public. This 
letter, with your personal details removed, may be published in its entirety. Publishing responses 
increases the availability of information to the public and is consistent with the OIA's purpose of 
enabling more effective participation in the making and administration of laws and policies and 
promoting the accountability of officials. 

Thank you for your request.  
 

Yours sincerely 
 

Sandra Watson 
Policy Lead, Forecasting & Analysis 
 

 

 

 










